

2015 - 2016 Officers

Commodore - Clint Farnsworth Vice Commodore - Nick Hunter Secretary - Patty Farnsworth Treasurer - Jenna Burkard

Board of Directors

Paul Burkard
Arlene Davis
Clint Farnsworth
Bill Gleason
Sally Holden
Nick Hunter
Dave Lampart
Suzanne Liberty
Derek Lough
Joe Mauro
Catherine McCann
Dave Rurkowski
Kass Thompson
lan Ward

Team Leaders

Banquet - D Lough Cardboard Boat Race - P. Burkard CIP - C. Farnsworth Directory - J. Owen, K. Vavra Dock / Navigation - B. Gleason Fish & Game - D. Hall Historian - B. Gleason Membership - P. Farnsworth & P. **Burkard** Merchandise - D. Lough Nominations - K. Thompson Picnic - N. Hunter Poker Paddle - N. Hunter Publicity - S. Liberty Water Quality / Invasive Species -A. Davis Web Site / Facebook - N. Hunter

Address: Box 656, Cranberry Lake, NY 12927

E - Mail address: cranberrylakeboatclub@y ahoo.com

Website: www.cranberrylakeboatcl ub.org

Fall 2015 Newsletter



New Clifton Community Center Pavilion

2015 in Review

Officers and Directors -

At the Annual Meeting, the membership voted Sally Holden, Dave Lampart, Joe Mauro, and Dave Rurkowski in as new Directors. Those retiring were Anne Loganbuhl, Randy Hayes, and Karla Marsh.

At our August Board of Directors meeting, the Directors elected Commodore, Clint Farnsworth, Vice Commodore, Nick Hunter, Treasurer, Jenna Burkard and Secretary, Patty Farnsworth. We thank the outgoing officers, Fred Guevara, Ian Ward, and Anne Loganbuhl for their years of service.

As part of the cost of doing Boat Club business, we are carrying a \$2,000,000 D & O liability policy that costs \$1,168 yearly.

Events -

FIRECRACKER 5/10K - The July 4th Race run by Ian Ward had 65 5K/10K runners and a similar number of walkers which netted \$4,850.

CARDBOARD BOAT RACE - The July 16th Race run by Paul Burkard, at the NYS Campground, had 8 boats, about 200 spectators and netted \$377.

PADDLE FOR THE LIBRARY - The July 23rd poker paddle run by Nick Hunter had 77 registrants and produced \$1,240 in revenue, all of which was donated to the Clifton Community Library.

As a note, the Boat Club spent \$1,605 on liability insurance and \$706 on advertising for these three events. These expenses are billed to the events. Thus the \$5,227 profit noted above is reduced to an actual of \$2,919 which by vote is transferred to the CIP Fund.

PICNIC / RECEPTION / ANNUAL MEETING –The event held at the Pinecone was attended by 45 members.

CYCLE ADIRONDACKS - An 11 person CLBC team lead by Fred Guevara hosted a lunch stop for the riders behind the Clifton Community Center. The event provided a \$600 check to the Boat Club, \$200 of which will be donated to the 2016 White Out Weekend.

Fall 2015 Newsletter Page 2



2016 Boat Club Activities

June 4 - 9:00 AM Board Meeting
July 2 - Firecracker 5K / 10K
July 9 - 9:00 AM Board Meeting
July 9 - Annual Meeting & Banquet
July 16 - Cardboard Boat Race
July 30 - Poker Paddle
August 13 - 9:00 AM Board
Meeting
August 13 - Picnic at the CCC

Pavilion





Newsletter: Clint Farnsworth—Commodore 315-848-2541 / 863-943-4075 <cfarnswo@northnet.org>

Membership

This year we had 154 paid Memberships, 127 family and 27 single. We had 190 paid in 2014 and 223 paid in 2013. Hopefully we can improve on this performance in 2016.

Treasury

The Operating Fund finished the year with \$14,430.

The Community Improvement Project (CIP) Fund received \$2,235 in donations and has \$7,179 at year end. The CIP / Pavilion Fund has \$13,974 after paying expenses of \$22,841 for the work done to date on the Pavilion. There are additional pledges of \$2,000 due next year. The pledges and cash received to date for the Pavilion total \$38,815. (Thank you Susan Sweeney Smith and the 120+ donors!!)

Community Improvement Projects:

New Clifton Community Center Pavilion -

In the fall of 2014, the Boat Club's CIP Committee partnered with the Clifton Community Library and began designing a Pavilion for the back of the Community Center. Following a Public Hearing and with Town Board approval, a Fund raising campaign was launched that has produced more than \$38,000. In mid July 2015 ground was broken, \$23,000 later the basic structure was completed and awarded a Certificate of Completion in October 2015. Finishing touches of, electrical / lighting, ceiling, sidewalk, stage, side curtains, and landscaping will continue next year. The Pavilion will be our Boat Club Picnic site in 2016. (Thank you Derek Lough and Ed Kipp!!)

Wayfinding Sign at the Beach Park -

As part of the Streetscape Grant with the Department of State, the CIP Committee applied for and received a \$2,250 grant from the Damoth Fund in 2014 for wayfinding signage at the Town of Clifton Beach Park. Vanessa Vaverchak designed it, John Dragun built it and Andy Smith with friends installed it in early October 2015. The total cost was \$1,749. (Thank you Vanessa, John, and Andy!!)

Other 2015 CIP Projects -

Banner Fund - \$250, Wanakena Dock Repair - \$450, Beach Park Maintenance - \$46, CCC Front Yard, Streetscape - \$1,000